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June 29, 2022 
  

Inform | Lakeshore School Opening in Auburn Bay 

 
Re: Change to opening school date and additional school information.  

 
Dear Parents/Guardians,  
 

The Calgary Board of Education (CBE) is pleased to be opening a new middle school 
in Auburn Bay, Lakeshore School. The new school will accommodate Grades 5 to 9 in 
the 2022-23 school year and Grades 6 to 9 in the 2023-24 school year and beyond.  

  

Due to construction delays affected by many factors such as adverse weather and 
supply chain challenges, Lakeshore School will not be ready to welcome students on 
Sept.1. We are working closely with Alberta Infrastructure and will continue to support 
the construction process to ensure the school is complete and opened as soon as 
possible.  

 

We are now expecting the school’s opening to be delayed a few weeks into the 
beginning of the school year. At this time, we cannot communicate a definitive opening 
date. We will provide another update prior to the start of the 2022-23 school year 
regarding the delay and let you know as soon as a date is confirmed. 

 

We have developed a plan to support students during this construction delay as 
outlined below. Should there be any changes to the expected timeline or contingency 
plans, you will be informed as soon as possible.  

 

If the new school opening is delayed, where will students go in the fall? 

We are organizing a ‘school within a school’ model to accommodate students during 
this construction delay. We use this model when a school’s opening is delayed after a 
new school year has started. Students residing in the communities of Auburn Bay and 
Mahogany who are designated to Lakeshore School will attend the following schools 
according to their Grade until the school’s construction is complete:  

  

School Name Grades  

Riverbend School Grade 5 

Sherwood School Grade 6 

Nickle School Grade 7 to 9  

  

The ‘school within a school’ model helps make the transition easier by aiming to keep 
students together with their teachers allowing them to build relationships and make the 
transition to the new school with fewer disruptions to learning.  

 

Principals of Lakeshore, Riverbend, Sherwood and Nickle Schools will work closely 
together to facilitate a smooth beginning to the 2022-23 school year and a successful 
transition to the new Lakeshore School. 
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Which communities are designated to attend Lakeshore School? 

Please see the attached attendance area map for Lakeshore School.  

 

Do I need to register my child?  

If your student is registered for Lakeshore School, there is no action required from you. 

CBE Administration will ensure eligible students are transferred to their designated 

schools outlined above while the contingency plan is in place and back to Lakeshore 

School once it opens. 

 

Please note that the new school will only be able to accommodate students living 
within the designated area. Out-of-attendance area students will not be accepted for 
the new Lakeshore School. 
 

Who is the new school Principal? 

Ian Fero is the principal of Lakeshore School. He will continue to work with the existing 
and new school communities, parents and students to develop a school opening 
transition plan. 

 

Can my child take the school bus? 

Transportation services will be provided to students who live in the designated area for 

Lakeshore School. Students will be automatically added to a route according to the 

school-in-school location, and no further action is required. Since we expect a few 

weeks delay in the new school opening, transportation fees will not be charged.  

 

Please note that transportation times will vary for each school due to Nickle School, 

Sherwood School and Riverbend School’s varying bell times.  

Nickle School:   8:05 am – 2:40 pm 

Riverbend School: 8:00 am – 2:35 pm 

Sherwood School:  8:10 am – 2:50 p 

 

The opening of this school is exciting for the Auburn Bay community, allowing middle 
school-aged students to attend school closer to home. We look forward to working with 
you as we welcome students to their new school.  
 

If you have questions or require additional information, please contact the Area 5 office 
at 403-777-8412 (extension 0) or Area5@cbe.ab.ca.  
 

You may also contact Lakeshore School at lakeshore@cbe.ab.ca.  
 

 
       
 
 
 

Ann Ard      Keith Johnson 
Education Director, Area 5                     Acting Director, Planning 
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Lakeshore School – Attendance Area 

 

 


